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From: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Cc: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 2023200227 NOTICE OF ADOPTED AND FILED REGULATIONS OF THE MARIJUANA CONTROL BOARD Eff.

1/5/2024
Date: Tuesday, January 9, 2024 11:00:01 AM
Attachments: 2024-1-5 MCB Regulations re Revoke Acceptance Transportation.pdf

This sender is trusted.

 
Greetings Local Governments,
 
 
NOTICE OF ADOPTED AND FILED REGULATIONS OF THE MARIJUANA CONTROL
BOARD Eff. 1/5/2024

 
 
On November 15, 2023, the Marijuana Control Board adopted regulations in 3 AAC 306. The
regulations concern revocation of marijuana acceptance and transportation.
 
The regulations were reviewed and approved by the Department of Law, signed, and filed by
the Office of the Lieutenant Governor on December 6, 2023, and are effective on January 5,
2024. Attached is a copy of the filed regulations.
 
The regulation changes will first appear in Register 249, April 2024, of the Alaska
Administrative Code.
 
Updated unofficial regulations will be posted on AMCO’s website no later than 1/5/2024.
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/
You may also link to the online public notice posting with this link: 
http://notice.alaska.gov/213597.
 
Respectfully,
 
Kristina Serezhenkov
Regulations Specialist
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
amco.regs@alaska.gov
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Mayor John Handeland December 19, 2023

City Council Members

c/o Bryant Hammond

Council Chambers City Hall

102 Chambers Street

Nome, AK 99762

Dear City Council of Nome and Mayor Handeland,

On behalf of the Village of Solomon tribe, I am writing to support the plastic bag ban for

the City of Nome in an effort to reduce plastic pollution within the Bering Strait Region.

The Village of Solomon is proposing the City of Nome to adopt the ‘Ban the Bag’

campaign as a new City ordinance to eliminate plastic grocery bags in order to mitigate

the high demand for plastic generation.

Not only have the entire states of California, Connecticut, Delaware, Hawaii, Maine, New

York, Oregon and Vermont banned single use plastic bags, but so have the cities of

Hooper Bay, Unalaska, Seward, Homer, Wasilla, Palmer, Bethel, Kodiak, Unalakleet,

Brevig Mission, St. Michael, Anchorage and Fairbanks. Altogether, over 400 U.S. cities

have banned single use plastic bags.

The suggested proposal from extensive research within other rural cities is to ban single

use plastic bags meaning, local businesses would be required to only distribute paper

bags or the consumer would bring their own reusable bags, but they would have at least

one year before the ban takes effect for local businesses to transition i.e. local

restaurants, gas stations, grocery stores, etc.

VOS has applied for an ANTHC Solid Waste grant to hire an intern in order to relaunch

the Ban the Bag campaign. We have been able to distribute new reusable totes with

information to provide to the community in raising awareness about the detrimental

non-biodegradable plastic pollution within our coastal community. As a community and

region that relies on subsistence, the importance of shedding light on such a ban, is to

protect the future generations of subsistence culture.
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Please do not hesitate to reach out to Environmental Coordinator, Deilah Johnson at the

Village of Solomon office if you have any questions or concerns regarding this letter.

________________________________________ __________________

Deilah Johnson Date

12/20/2023
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From: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Cc: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 2023200259 NOTICE OF ADOPTED AND FILED REGULATIONS OF THE MARIJUANA CONTROL BOARD Eff.

1/19/2024
Date: Tuesday, January 9, 2024 10:50:49 AM
Attachments: 2024-1-19 MCB Regulations re Ownership Changes.pdf

This sender is trusted.

 

 
Greetings,
 
 

NOTICE OF ADOPTED AND FILED REGULATIONS OF THE MARIJUANA CONTROL
BOARD Eff. 1/19/2024

On November 15, 2023, the Marijuana Control Board adopted regulations in 3 AAC 306. The
regulations concern entity ownership changes.

The regulations were reviewed and approved by the Department of Law, signed, and filed by
the Office of the Lieutenant Governor on December 20, 2023, and are effective on January 19,
2024. Attached is a copy of the filed regulations.

The regulation changes will first appear in Register 249, April 2024, of the Alaska
Administrative Code.

Updated unofficial regulations will be posted on AMCO’s website no later than 1/19/2024.

https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/

 
You may also link to the online public notice posting with this link: 
http://notice.alaska.gov/213841.
 
Respectfully,
 
Kristina Serezhenkov
Regulations Specialist
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
amco.regs@alaska.gov
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From: Mark Synnott
To: Jeremy Jacobson
Subject: Re: Nome Common Council Work Session & Regular Meeting - Monday, January 8, 2024 - 5:30PM / 7:00 PM
Date: Sunday, January 7, 2024 6:53:05 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
Certificate of Documentation_Polar Sun.pdf

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Forgot to attach the Coast Guard documentation which shows that my vessel is not “commercial.”
 
 
 
 
PO Box 72
Jackson, NH 03846
603-986-9607
www.marksynnott.com
www.instagram.com/m_synnott
www.facebook.com/MarkSynnottOfficial

 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Jeremy Jacobson <JJacobson@nomealaska.org>
Date: Saturday, January 6, 2024 at 6:41 PM
To: Mayor <JohnH@njus.org>, Scot Henderson <SHenderson@nomealaska.org>, Mark
Synnott <mark@marksynnott.com>, Adam Martinson <AMartinson@nomealaska.org>,
Maggie Miller <MMiller@nomealaska.org>, Cameron Piscoya <CPiscoya@nomealaska.org>,
Meghan Topkok <MTopkok@nomealaska.org>
Cc: Department Heads <DepartmentHeads@nomealaska.org>, Ken Morton
<kenm@njus.org>, Thomas Simonsson <thomas@njus.org>, Rose Reale-Gray <rreale-
gray@nomealaska.org>, Brad Soske <BSoske@nomealaska.org>, Walter Bell
<WBell@nomealaska.org>, "agorn@nshcorp.org" <agorn@nshcorp.org>, Nome Chamber of
Commerce <director@nomechamber.com>, Greg Smith <Gsmithnome@gmail.com>, Diana
Haecker <diana@nomenugget.com>, "news@nomenugget.com" <news@nomenugget.com>,
KNOM Hotlines <hotline@knom.org>, KICY Front Office <office@kicy.org>
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Date:                 01/09/2024                                                       
 
          
From:  Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) 

Board of Directors  
PO BOX 190283 
Anchorage, AK 99619 
president@alaskamia.org 
 
 

To:  Nome Common Council  
  Honorable Mayor John Handeland 
  johnh@njus.org 
  City Manager Glenn Steckman  
  gsteckman@nomealaska.org 
  Member, Scot Henderson   
  SHenderson@nomealaska.org 
  Member, Mark Synnott    
  mark@marksynnott.com 

  Member, Adam Martinson 
AMartinson@nomealaska.org 
Member, Maggie Miller 
 MMiller@nomealaska.org 
Member, Cameron Piscoya  
CPiscoya@nomealaska.org 
Member, Meghan Topkok 
MTopkok@nomealaska.org 

 
 

Re:   Opposition Against Nome Ordinance No. 0-24-01-01   
Amendments to Chapter 3.25 of Nome Code of Ordinances Prohibiting Drive-Through and Curbside Sale 
of Age Restricted Products 

Dear Honorable Mayor Handeland, Nome Common Council, and City Manager Steckman:  

We are writing to express our strong opposition to Ordinance No. 0-24-01-01, an ordinance prohibiting drive-throughs and 
curbside sales of age-restricted products. We believe that allowing for curbside and drive-throughs for marijuana 
establishments are necessary and aligned with the evolving landscape of the cannabis industry.  

Alaska’s cannabis industry was able to operate drive through windows and offer curbside pick-up during the COVID-19 
pandemic. During that time there were no violations issued that presented a risk to public health and safety. There were 
no documented sales to persons under the age of 21 years. There was also no reported increase in under the influence 
driving during this period. We believe that the benefits of providing this type of service far outweigh the potential risks. 
Simply put; elderly residents, disabled residents, or single parents - should have the ability to purchase cannabis without 
having to walk into a store on an icy-cold winter day. This is common practice in every pharmacy in the country, often 
serving much stronger medications than cannabis.  

The requirement for video surveillance of a drive-through or walk-up exterior window ensures the safety of both customers 
and staff while also safeguarding against potential illicit activities. Video surveillance is a standard requirement in the 
marijuana industry. 

On behalf of our Board of Directors, thank you for your dedication to the well-being and progress of the community of 
Nome. We appreciate your time and consideration of this matter. 

  

 Best regards,  

 

 Ryan Tunseth 
 President, AMIA 
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January 15, 2024

Dear: Mayor John Handeland, City Manager Glenn Steckman, and Honorable Members of the Nome 
Common Council:

As City Council Members you have the responsibility to protect consumers and defend public safety. 
Unfortunately, politics and business don’t always align, and quite often, as in this situation, marijuana 
establishments are blamed for a problem we did not create. The current “vaping crisis” brought before 
the Council is a public safety issue of tantamount concern for all. We at Nome Grown share that concern 
as well. The vaping crisis stems from youth having access to nicotine vapes and unregulated vape juice 
products that are outside of the marijuana regulated system. Youth access these products by shopping 
at non-age gated establishments, such grocery stores, gas stations, and head shops – prohibiting 
marijuana drive-thrus will do nothing to combat Youth’s access to vaping products, quite simply because 
the Youth can already purchase vaping products from non-age gated businesses in our community.   
Youth are unable to purchase any products from Nome Grown, a licensed marijuana retail store. 
Moreover, unlike the vaping products the Youth can access at the gas stations, grocery stores, etc., all of 
our products are carefully sourced, tested for contamination, tracked through the state’s rigorous 
tracking system, and legally approved for sale by the State of Alaska Marijuana Control Board. Each 
product is individually tracked and traced. Every sale is recorded on camera, the purchaser must provide 
valid identification evidencing their age is over 21, the sale of that specific product and its tracking 
number is documented in the state mandated seed to sale system, and the purchase is required to be 
sealed in a child resistant exit packaging before leaving the premises.  All of this, and more, is required of 
any potential drive-thru sale – none of this is required when a Youth purchases a vape product at a gas 
station or grocery store. 

At Nome Grown, we have systems in place that will identify any potential activity by our customers that 
may result in the diversion of product (including to minors). If irregularities appear, we address and 
correct as needed, including banning customers who may pose a risk to public safety. There is still a 
significant black market in Nome for all age restricted items. A black-market entrepreneur can deliver 
products directly in the private residence of their customer and at a cheaper price (due to the heavy 
taxation and regulations imposed on legal licensed cannabis at the state level). The unregulated market 
is tough to compete with, especially since it provides delivery, and ultimate convenience to the 
consumer.  At Nome Grown, our products are tested and regulated, which helps us draw consumers to 
the store, but if we can offer some level of convenience on snowy icy days, that would significantly help 
draw market share away from the unregulated, untaxed, and untested black market. Allowing the black 
market to flourish by denying the public the convenience of a drive thru to access regulated tested 
products furthers the black-market sale of unregulated products where there is no quality controls, no 
testing procedures or tax revenue for public resources which puts the public at risk. Marijuana 
establishments are not allowed to offer delivery services by state statute, but they are allowed to 
provide drive-thrus under state statute recognizing the need to provide convenience to consumers, and 
address that there is a significant share of cannabis consumers who are elderly or have disabilities that 
make it challenging for them to get in and out of vehicles and risk failing on ice, hence the importance of 
a drive through/ exterior pick up window. 

Supporting the effective operation of state-sanctioned cannabis activities fits with our commitment to 
addressing the opioid crisis and rising overdose deaths. As we know by the state of affairs in the Bering 
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Strait Region and by general history, banning any product or hampering its sale has largely served to 
feed black market activity, often with disastrous results. 

When the pandemic hit, we were considered an essential business by the State of Alaska Governor’s 
order. In conjunction with this order, AMCO issued an emergency order for the use of exterior pick up 
window/ drive through for marijuana retail stores to employ. We at Nome Grown utilized an exterior 
pick-up window during the time the order was in effect. We did not have any adverse incidents during 
that timeframe nor did numerous other marijuana stores around the state. The Marijuana Control Board 
recognized that drive-thrus were a success, regulatorily speaking, as there were no documented sales to 
underage persons, and there were no complaints by the public regarding any negative impact on the 
community by allowing drive-thrus.  The state then and has since drafted Exterior Pick-up window/ Drive 
through regulations with the intent to permanentize a successful model and eliminate the need for 
future emergency orders and help to ensure public safety. Regardless of the policy choices made, 
demand for these products will continue. Meeting this demand only in a regulated, legal marketplace 
better protects consumers and the general public.

The opening of our Exterior Pick-up Window/ Drive through will create 2 full-time living wage jobs; 
something Nome could surely use. It will bring new tax revenue by enticing black marketers into the 
light while providing for public safety on many fronts; including that of our employees. A marijuana 
store was robbed at gunpoint and the budtender was shot in Anchorage in recent history. We would 
love to provide an extra level of security for our employees as well, help us accomplish that goal. 

I respectfully request that you vote against the proposed ordinance prohibiting the sale of age-restricted 
items through a drive through or curbside. I would welcome the exploration of alternative measures 
that address public safety concerns without restricting responsible business activities or by limiting 
responsible adult consumer choices. Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,      Gregory Smith/ Nome Grown LLC
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1st Reading: January 8, 2024 

2nd Reading: January 22, 2024 

 

Presented by: 

City Manager 

Action Taken: 

Yes____ 

No____ 

Abstain____ 

CITY OF NOME, ALASKA 

ORDINANCE NO. O-24-01-01 

 
 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 3.25 OF THE NOME CODE OF 
ORDINANCES WITH THE ADDITION OF A NEW SECTION 3.25.040 PROHIBITING 

DRIVE-THROUGH AND CURBSIDE SALE OF AGE-RESTRICTED PRODUCTS 
 

 
IT IS HEREBY ORDAINED by the Nome Common Council as follows: 

 
SECTION 1. Classification. This is a code ordinance. 
 
SECTION 2. Amendment of Chapter 3.25. Chapter 3.25. of Nome Code of Ordinances is 
hereby amended with the addition of a new Section 3.25.040, to read as follows: 
 

3.25.040. Drive-through and curbside sale of age-restricted products. 

(a) No person shall make a retail sale of or serve age-restricted products 
through a walk-up or drive-through exterior window. 

(b) No person shall make a retail sale of or serve age-restricted products 
through curbside pickup or otherwise sell or serve age-restricted products 
outside the premises of a building. This subsection shall not apply to the 
retail sale or service for on-site consumption of an age-restricted product, 
provided that the sale or service complies with applicable permits and laws. 

(c) For the purposes of this section, “age-restricted product” means any good 
or product for which a buyer is required, by state or local law, to be of a 
minimum age, including tobacco, alcoholic beverage, and marijuana. “Age-
restricted product” does not include a prescription drug dispensed by a 
pharmacy.  

 

SECTION 3. Effective Date. This ordinance is effective upon passage.  

 
APPROVED and SIGNED the 22nd day of January, 2024. 
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      ___________________________________ 
      JOHN K. HANDELAND 
      Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
__________________________ 
JEREMY JACOBSON 
Deputy City Clerk 
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Presented By: 
City Manager 

 
Action Taken: 

Yes____ 
No____ 

Abstain____ 

 
CITY OF NOME, ALASKA 

 
RESOLUTION NO. R-24-01-09 

 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING AN EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY 

OF NOME AND GREGORY KNIGHT FOR THE POSITION OF CITY CLERK 
 

WHEREAS, the City of Nome wishes to employ the services of Gregory Knight as the City 
Clerk of the City of Nome; and,  
 

WHEREAS, Mr. Knight wishes to be employed as the City Clerk of the City of Nome, Alaska, 
under the terms and conditions recited in the accompanying Employment Agreement; and, 
 

WHEREAS, the City Clerk position is considered a professional exempt position, not subject 
to overtime provisions of the Federal Fair Labor Standards Act and Alaska Wage and Hour Act; and, 

  
WHEREAS, the City and Mr. Hammond desire to provide for certain procedures, benefits 

and requirements regarding the employment of Mr. Knight by the City.   
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Nome Common Council approves the 

accompanying Employment Agreement with Gregory Knight for the position of Nome City Clerk. 
 

APPROVED and SIGNED this 22nd day of January, 2022. 
 

          
______________________________ 

JOHN K. HANDELAND, Mayor 
 

ATTEST: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
JEREMY JACOBSON, Deputy City Clerk 
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EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

Between the CITY OF NOME, ALASKA and Gregory Knight for 
the Position of City Clerk for the City of Nome

This Agreement, effective the 5th day of February, 2024 is between the City of Nome 

(hereinafter referred to as "City") and Gregory Knight (hereinafter referred to as "Employee"). 

The City agrees to employ the Employee as the City Clerk under the direction of the City 

Manager. This agreement shall continue until September 24, 2026, unless terminated or 

extended as provided below.

In consideration of the mutual covenants and promises of the Parties hereto, the City 
and the Employee agree as follows:

Section 1. MUTUAL ASSENT TO EMPLOYMENT

The City hereby employs the Employee to perform services as the City Clerk for the 
City of Nome, Alaska, and Employee hereby accepts and agrees to such employment.

Section 2. GOVERNING LAW

Unless otherwise provided in this Agreement, this agreement and the employment of 

the Employee hereunder shall be subject generally to all applicable provisions of Title 29 of 

the Alaska Statutes and the Nome Municipal Code and all amendments thereto and judicial 

determinations thereof. In the case of any conflict between the provisions of Chapter 2.45 of 

the Nome Municipal Code and any personnel policies adopted pursuant thereto, the terms of 

this contract shall govern.

Section 3. DUTIES OF CITY CLERK

Under the direction of, and answerable to the City Manager, the Employee shall 

perform all duties required as described in the job description attached as Appendix A of this 

Agreement, and other duties as assigned.

Section 4. EXTENT OF SERVICES

The Employee shall devote sufficient time, attention, knowledge and skills to the 

interests of the City to provide for efficient, effective, accountable and credible administration 

and operations of the City Clerk’s Office. Employee agrees not to undertake any obligations, 

have other business affiliations, or engage in any activities which are competitive, incompatible, 

adverse to, or in conflict with, the City's interests, except as provided in this Agreement or as 

1
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specifically approved by the City Manager. This does not prohibit Employee from being 

involved with unrelated business or passive personal investments.

Section 5. TERM OF EMPLOYMENT

This Agreement shall be for a Term of three (3) years, from February 5, 2024 to 

February 4, 2027, subject to termination provisions by either of the Parties as addressed in 

following sections of this Agreement. Upon expiration of the initial Term, the parties may, by 

mutual consent, extend the Employment Agreement for additional years.

Section 6. TERMINATION OF THE EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

A. The Parties agree that the City's business can only succeed if the Employee and the City 

Manager enjoy a working relationship based upon mutual respect, trust, and positive attitudes.

Accordingly, Employee serves at the pleasure of the City Manager and is an "at will" employee

of the City of Nome. The City may terminate the employment of the Employee, without cause, 

at any time during the term of this Agreement by directing written notice of termination to 

Employee by certified or registered mail, return receipt requested, or by hand delivery.  In the 

event of termination without cause while Employee is ready, willing, and able to perform the 

duties of the City Clerk for the City of Nome, City shall pay Employee a sum equal to two (2) 

month of Employee's annual compensation. The Employee shall also be entitled to the balance 

of accrued personal leave to the date of termination.

8. City may terminate Employee for "just cause" based upon the performance and 

professional conduct of the Employee.  Should City intend to terminate Employee for "just 

cause," Employee shall be given written notice of the reasons for the termination and an 

opportunity to respond in person before the City Council, in either open or executive session at 

Employee's sole option, prior to the effective date of the termination of employment. If the 

relationship is so terminated; the Employee shall not be entitled to any severance or 

termination pay. The Employee shall be entitled to the balance of accrued personal leave to the 

date of termination.

C. The Employee, for any reason or no stated reason, may terminate this Agreement upon

giving sixty (60) days written notice to the City Manager. Upon receipt of notice, the City 

Manager may immediately terminate the relationship, or require the Employee to continue 

employment for a period not to exceed sixty (60) days, at the regular rate of pay from the date 

of receipt of notice.  If the relationship is so terminated, the Employee shall not be entitled to 

any severance or termination pay. The Employee shall be entitled to the balance of accrued 

personal leave to the date of termination.

2
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Section 7. COMPENSATION

⦁ It is agreed and understood by the Parties that the position of City Clerk is an exempt 

position under the guidelines of the Federal Fair Labor Standards Act and

the Alaska Wage and Hour Law. It is specifically understood by the Parties that no overtime 

compensation will accrue to the Employee or be offered or paid to the Employee.

⦁ The City shall pay Employee in full payment of Employee's compensation at the annual 

rate of Ninety Thousand Dollars ($90,000.00 for twelve (12) months of employment. The 

Employee will be eligible for a salary review after six months,

⦁ At the one-year anniversary, and thereafter on the annual anniversary dates of employment, 

the City Manager shall conduct a performance evaluation. 1Employee may receive a salary

increase after the annual evaluation, during the term of this Agreement, based upon that

performance evaluation.

Section 8. BENEFITS

A. The City shall provide the Employee, Employee's spouse, and dependents with 

health (medical, dental, vision) insurance coverage equivalent to the insurance package 

provided to regular City employees.

8. The City agrees that the Employee will participate in the Public Employees 
Retirement System (PERS).

⦁ The City shall provide the Employee with a term life insurance policy in an amount of 
Fifty Thousand dollars ($50,000).

⦁ The City shall provide the Employee workers' compensation insurance coverage.

⦁ The City will provide three months of housing in the city apartment to allow the employee to 
secure permanent housing.

Section 9. LEAVE

The Employee shall accrue 14.66 hours of personal leave per month (22) days per 

year).  Any unused personal leave at the termination of employment will be paid to the 

Employee at the wage rate in effect at the time. Any personal leave time may not be taken 

unless authorized by the City Manager.

Section 10. HOLIDAYS

3
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The City shall extend to the Employee all holidays awarded to regular City employees: 
Seven holidays and five floating holidays.

Section 11. CITY VEHICLE

The City shall provide, for business use of the Employee only, an existing vehicle 

owned by City providing for insurance, fuel and maintenance of such vehicle.

Section 12. PERFORMANCE EVALUATIONS

The City Manager shall conduct and present a written performance evaluation of the 

Employee's work annually, and emergency evaluations as deemed necessary by the City 

Manager to call attention to marked improvements or deterioration of the Employee's work 

performance.

Section 13. ENTIRE AGREEMENT

This instrument and identified appendices contain the entire Agreement of the 

Parties. It may not be changed orally, but only by agreement in writing and signed by all 

Parties hereto.

Wherever approval of the City is required, it is understood that such approval will be by the 

City Manager of the City of Nome, Alaska.

Section 14. CONTRACT APPROVAL

This Agreement shall become effective after signature by the Employee and the City 
Manager.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties have executed this Agreement as of the dates indicated

_______________________________    __________

Glenn Steckman, City Manager            Date

_______________________________     __________    

Gregory Knight, Employee                         Date    

4
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Presented By: 
City Manager 

 
Action Taken: 

Yes____ 
No____ 

Abstain____ 

 
CITY OF NOME, ALASKA 

 
RESOLUTION NO. R-24-01-10 

 
A RESOLUTION AWARDING THE CONTRACT FOR THE HEATING AND VENTILATION 

SYSTEM UPGRADE PROJECT FOR CITY HALL TO STURGEON ELECTRIC 
 

WHEREAS, the City of Nome received responses higher than estimated, and, 
 
WHEREAS, the Common Council directed the City Manager and Bristol Engineering, City of 

Nome’s contracted engineering firm, and,   
 
WHEREAS, the heating and ventilation system in City Hall needs an upgrade; and,  
 
WHEREAS, the City of Manager and City Engineer were successful in negotiating a reduced cost 

from $1,598,500.00 to $1,406,400.00, and, 
 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Nome Common Council awards the contract to 

Sturgeon Electric for $1,406,400.  
 

APPROVED and SIGNED this 22nd day of January, 2024. 
     

      
______________________________ 

JOHN K. HANDELAND, 
Mayor 

 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ 
JEREMY JACOBSON, 
Deputy Clerk 
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TO: The Mayor and Common Council 

 

FROM: Glenn Steckman 

 

RE: City Manager’s Report 

 

January 17, 2024 

 

Work session: 

 

There will be three items on the work session for Monday night: 

 

Item one: ADF&G wishes to remove weapons restrictions beginning August 1, 2024 on the hunting of 

Muskox and changes to the TX095 Muskox Tier II Permit Hunt with permission of the Common Council. 

In your packet is an email from Sara Henslee and map proposals. Acting Police Chief Crocket will make 

the presentation. 

 

 Item two: John Blees from Bristol Engineering will be available by Zoom to discuss awarding the bid to 

Sturgeon Electric to proceed with the heating and ventilation system replacement in City Hall. The 

original price has been reduced from 1,598,500 to $1,406,400. The price could be further reduced by 

eliminating the “fire alarm system” which I am not recommending. I am proposing that funds that were 

saved by the CARES Act be used be pay a portion of this project. 

 

Item three. Are reports from the Department of Public Works Director Cole Cushman and acting Police 

Chief Will Crocket to discuss their departmental reports.  

 

City Clerk: 

 

I am requesting permission to hire Mr. Greg Knight as the new city clerk. It is a three-year contract, with 

a starting salary of $90,000.00. The city will provide him an apartment for three months while he 

secures more permanent housing. 

 

Port Strategic Development Plan: 

 

The Port Commission will be hosting three nights of meetings on the landside development of the port. 

The questions that will be asked of the community: what it should look like? What services do you 

believe need to be developed? Etc. This is not a meeting to discuss the first phase of the port 

development project. That portion of the project is going out to bid this February. 

 

Polar Pools: 

 

Bob Walker, from Polar Pools, will be here this Monday, January 22 to begin completion of the project. 

Nome School District is being requested to turn up the heat. This is necessary to warm the pool water up 

to minimum of 80 degrees. 
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Snow Removal: 

 

Our  snow removal crews are operating 8-9 hours a day. There is also no limit placed on funding for this 

key operation.  

 

There is one problem that city crews are facing. After the roads are plowed and piles of snow removed, 

private contractors dump snow right back into the streets. City Hall is also receiving complaints from 

property owners having snow dumped on their properties including vacant lots. 

 

The NPD will start enforcing the parking restrictions on Front Street from 5am-8am. This year, a number 

of people are leaving their cars parked overnight. This prevents Front St. from being cleared properly by 

AKDOT. 

 

I want to acknowledge Cole Cushman, the road crew, our temporary staff of drivers and our contractors 

in their efforts these last ten days. 

 

GCSIT: 

 

The city’s long term thirty party provider of IT support services was sold to LMJ Consulting on January 1, 

2024. City staff will be evaluating whether the services received by LMJ Consulting are equal or better 

than GCSIT’s. There also is a sixty-notice clause to end the contract if the city is not happy with services. 

 

At this time the transition has been bumpy. 

 

Iditarod: 

 

The scheduled Common Council meeting for March 11 will not be held due to Iditarod. The council 

chambers will be used by the media for the event. 

 

ADA and security upgrades for the NSD buildings: 

 

The changes needed for ADA and Security Improvements are ready to go out to bid. The contractors will 

need to return their bids by February 15 at 3pm. Bristol Engineering has provided the design services for 

the project. The project should be completed by this summer depending on the bids come in for. 

 

Planning Commission: 

 

The Planning Commission met on January 9th. It was decided to schedule meetings on the first Tuesday 

of each month. This schedule will be firm and the meetings will start at 7pm with work sessions at 

5:30pm. 
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At the meeting the “Opening Meetings Law” was discussed in a presentation by Sam Severin. Also, 

discussed was the variance process. Unfortunately, a variance was granted improperly by the Planning 

Commission. 

 

I am scheduling additional training for the membership in the coming months. 

 

At the work session of the Planning Commission, city planner, Erin Reinders walked the commission 

through ideas on a “Downtown Zoning District” to encourage development in the historic heart of the 

city. 

 

Public Safety Advisory Commission: 

 

The PSAC met on Saturday, 1/13, at 10:00am and again this past Thursday to discuss the police chief 

candidates. 

 

Day Shelter: 

 

After a staffing shortage, the Day Shelter was able to get staffed back to levels to allow the shelter to 

remain open until 8pm. I want to acknowledge the staff at the Day Shelter who were out taking care of 

our homeless population during the week plus of snow storms. 

 

Staffing: 

 

I am pleased to announce that the city has hired a new accounts payable clerk (Jovan Dull). On the 

agenda is a request to hire a new city clerk (Greg Knight). The NPD is also in the process of hiring a new 

police officer. 

 

Nome Volunteer Ambulance Department: 

 

I have met with three of the four employees that will be affected by the shutting down of the city 

ambulance service. Two employees will transfer to other positions in the city. Another employee is 

leaving Nome. 

 

Norton Sound Hospital: 

 

Sam Severin and I are drafting an agreement to be presented to NSHC. Despite my efforts, NSHC has not 

agreed to meet face to face which may prolong negotiations. 

 

Traffic control improvements at Nome Elementary: 

 

The improvements for pedestrian safety and traffic improvements are being submitted by NEC with City 

of Nome support. 
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Alaska Native Housing: 

 

At the last council meeting, a question was asked about what the city is doing to increase Native Alaska 

housing opportunities. The access to funding for these development projects is restricted to the local 

tribal governments and Native Alaska corporations. The City of Nome does not have its own housing 

authority. 

 

NJUS and the City of Nome partner with these organizations on their draft housing developments which 

are supported by grant funding. This includes supporting grant funding to develop the infrastructure 

necessary to develop these homes. 

 

Our partners with the 3D printed housing have also met with tribal leadership to discuss how this 

construction project may be beneficial to provide more attainable housing. 
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City Manager 
Glenn Steckman 

Port Director 
Joy Baker 
Harbormaster 
Lucas Stotts 

Nome Port Commission 
Jim West, Jr., Chairman 

Charlie Lean, Vice Chairman 
Derek McLarty 

Shane Smithhisler 
Russell Rowe 
Gay Sheffield 

Drew McCann 102 Division St. • P.O. Box 281 
Nome, Alaska 99762 

(907) 443-6619
Fax (907) 443-5473 

 

  

 

NOME PORT COMISSION 
MINUTES  

REGULAR MEETING 
NOVEMBER 16th 2023 @ 5:30 PM 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS CITY HALL 

The Regular Meeting of the Nome Port Commission was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chairman West at the 
City Hall Council Chambers. 

ROLL CALL 
Members Present: Smithhisler; Lean; West; McCann; Sheffield 

Absent:  Rowe; McLarty 

Also Present:  HM Stotts; 

In the audience: Megan Gannon – Nome Nugget; Anna Rose MacArther – Kawerak. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Chairman West asked for a motion to approve the agenda 

Motion to approve made by Sheffield, seconded by Smithhisler. 

At the Roll Call: 
Ayes: Lean; West; McCann; Sheffield, Smithhisler 

    Nays:  
Abstain:  

The motion CARRIED. 
Discussion: none 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
September 21st, 2023 and  
October 5th, 2023 Mtgs Motion made by McCann, seconded by Lean to approve both minutes with noted 

corrections. 

Discussion: 
• Lean noted one duplicate typo to be removed under roll call.

At the Roll Call: 
Ayes: West; McCann; Sheffield; Smithhisler; Lean 
Nays: 
Abstain: 

The motion CARRIED. 
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CITIZENS’ COMMENTS 

• None 
 

COMMUNICATIONS  
• 23-09-27 R&M Offshore Sample Core Locations (Port Expansion Geotech) 
• 23-09-28 JOA Surveys GNSS-R Installation at Port of Nome 
• 23-10-04 OPR-R390-KR-23_Final_Progress_Report_09_22 
• 23-10-21 Arctic Today - Increased Arctic Shipping Brings Increased Risks 
• 23-11-01 AK News Source- 7 ports across Alaska receive combined $72M in 
• federal grant funding 

 
Discussion: 

• HM Stotts gave brief overview of R&M sample location project and JOA Surveys GNSS (radar) 
installation at Nome to study sea ice. 

• Lean commented it is good news on the federal grant funding.  
 

COMMISSIONER’S UPDATES 
• Lean commented that the NOAA trawl survey results came out and had interesting results; The King 

Crab survey discovered roughly 1-inch diameter crab in the NOAA survey that was not seen in the 
Fish and Game survey and crab in the pipeline is great news.  

• Sheffield commented that she does samples for harmful algal blooms with Norton Sound Health 
Corporation Office of Environmental Health with Emma Pate with NSHC. Noted that she was called 
to a meeting for the Cape Nome expansion project with the USACE and other Nome stakeholders. 
They were asked if there were any issues with their future samplings in that location and were 
shown the plans for a future expansion at Cape Nome to provide deeper water and more protection 
from waves.  

• Sheffield commented that UAF Northwest Campus and Alaska Sea Grant are hosting the Western 
Alaska Interdisciplinary Science Conference between 2 – 4 April, 2024. This is a Western Alaska 
science conference that travels the state.  
 

HARBORMASTER’S REPORT 
• HM Stotts gave an overview of the following; 

• FY24 1st Qtr Report 
• 2024 draft cruise ship schedule with additional sailings to be added.  
• Impoundment results from 2023 impound round.  
• End of the year billing and statistics. 

 
Discussion: 

• Sheffield asked if there will be any interruptions to the Port of Nome facility commercial traffic 
during the expansion project construction. HM Stotts commented that there will be minor delays 
on the uplands at times most likely, but the contractor will work with his office to ensure use of 
the docks and uplands are open for commercial traffic.  
 

PORT DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
• HM Stotts gave a brief overview of the Project Manager Monthly Reports. 

• 23-10-16 PM Monthly Projects Report 
• 23-11-16 PM Monthly Projects Report 

 
Discussion: 

• Sheffield asked on what date the RFP would be out on the street. HM Stotts commented that the 
Corps team was working through it and no date was set, but it should be in the next couple months, 
hopefully sooner.  53
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• Sheffield asked about the incinerator project and if there was a committee working on this project 
or if it was just port staff. HM Stotts commented that there is not yet a committee but would bring 
additional information back to the group when we know more.  

• Sheffield asked if port staff had heard from any of the 5 different National Science Foundation 
groups that earlier this summer had said they would all be in Nome. HM Stotts commented that he 
had not since earlier this summer.  

• Lean commented that the Nome port project drawing provided by R&M Consultants for drill 
locations is different than he has seen in the past. HM Stotts commented that he also had not seen 
that graphic and that it is not the most current drawing.  
 

OLD BUSINESS 
• None 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• FY25 State of Alaska Municipal Harbor Facility Matching Grant Program – Requesting Support 
through Council Resolution.  
 

Discussion: 
• None 

 
Chairman West asked for a motion to approve the request to support the FY25 State of Alaska Municipal 
Harbor Facility Matching Grant Program through Council resolution. 
 

Motion to approve made by Lean, seconded by Smithhisler 
At the Roll Call: 
 Ayes: McCann; Sheffield; Smithhisler; Lean; West 
                               Nays:  
   Abstain:  

 
The motion CARRIED. 

 
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS  

• Lean commented that he was looking at the low tide and was shocked to see a sand bar extending 
from the east causeway, through where the LULU barge used to be, then back to the outer portion 
of the east causeway. He has seen vessels using this in the past but it now appears plugged up and 
does not appear to be getting any maintenance by the USACE annual dredging. Stated it appeared 
to be from the Murbok storm. 

o HM Stotts commented this seems to be a result from the Murbok storm but had not seen 
this in the past. Stated he would get more info.  

 
COMMISSIONER’S COMMENTS 

• Sheffield commented that she was in a LEPC meeting today and they discussed the lack of the Nome 
siren and lack of a way to notify the public in the event of a large-scale emergency. The PC had 
previously discussed the potential for the Port of Nome to look into a tsunami emergency action 
plan and this seemed to fit in.  

• McCann commented that in the meeting they stated; if there would have been a tsunami north of 
the Aleutian Islands, that wave could be in Nome in as little as 3 hours.  

• Lean commented that there used to be different sirens in Nome around the time that Rock Creek 
Mine started up due to hazmat materials being transported but fell off for some reason.  

• Smithhisler stated that currently the City of Nome is trying to fix the Public Safety radio system and 
maybe this siren system could be added to that.  
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Page 1 Project Manager Report 

 

 

 
 
 

Memo 
To: Glenn Steckman – City Manager    

From: Joy L. Baker – Project Manager 

CC: Mayor Handeland & Common Council; Planning Commission; Port Commission 

Date: January 15, 2024 

Re: Monthly Projects Update – Jan 2024 
 

Administrative:   
 
Strategic Development Plan (SDP) Update: 
As a part of the SDP Update, City consultants will be in Nome from 23-25 Jan 2024 to gather input from the Council, 
Commissions, staff, users and the public regarding development at the Port & Harbor.  The intent is to capture the City’s 
strategic priorities and the community’s vision to inform long range planning for onshore development.   It is important to 
capture a variety of input, encourage discussion, and offer residents an opportunity to comment.  (See attached flier) 
 
Tariff Rate Study (TRS) & Analysis: 
Things are progressing with the TRS, with the consultant providing an update via Zoom to the Port Commission during their 
Work Session at 5:30pm on 18 Jan 2024.  (See attached Progress Report.) 
 
Causeway: 
Arctic Deep Draft Port – Port of Nome Modifications (PONM) Project: 
The Alaska Corps District and Pacific Ocean Division (POD-HI) have completed review of the 100% design drawings and 
specifications for Phase 1 construction.   The Contracting Office is finalizing the solicitation package, and once authorized by 
POD, will be released to bidders sometime in Feb 2024.   
 
An additional requirement before solicitation is execution of the Project Partnership Agreement (PPA), also known as the 
Construction Agreement.  Due to weather earlier in the month, the ceremonial signing has been rescheduled for 25 Jan 
2024 in Nome.  However, in an effort to remain on schedule for project solicitation in Feb 2024, the PPA has been signed 
and submitted to POD and Corps Headquarters.  More precise dates for solicitation and anticipated award are forthcoming.     
 

 
Local Service Facilities (LSF) Design: 
Upon release of the final PONM Phase 1 solicitation package in Feb 2024, the City’s design teams will remain onboard and 
available during the bidding process to address contractor questions, and throughout construction to provide inspection 
services and ensure the LSF elements are built correctly. 
 
U.S. DOT Maritime Administration (MARAD) – Port Infrastructure Development Program (PIDP) Grant Pre-Award: 
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Page 2 Project Manager Report 

 

The Finance Director and I will participate in a project kickoff call with MARAD/PIDP staff, to discuss pre-award submittals 
which must be sent and approved before the $11.25M grant agreement is executed.  These funds will be used to cover a 
portion of the costs needed to purchase and construct the marine utilities for Phase 1 of the Port of Nome Modification 
Project.  The City will provide matching funds in the estimated amount of $16M, which will be sourced through eligible state 
funding.  The exact amount of the match will depend on the winning bid for the work.   
 
Causeway Bridge Repairs and Sediment Removal: 

The Corps has awarded the contract to Bristol Engineering for the repairs to the abutment and girders on 
the north end of the Causeway bridge.  The project field work is now scheduled for early summer 2024.  

 
Arctic Port Reception Facility – Solid Waste Disposal (Incinerator): 
Additional funding opportunities are on the horizon and being evaluated for this project. 
 
Harbor: 
Inner Harbor CAP 107 Study (Deepen/Widen the Inner Basin): 
The city continues to make inquiries on the status of this project, with District reporting they are 
awaiting direction from Corps HQ on how to proceed.  The delays on this issue have also been submitted 
to Alaska Delegation staff members for action. Recent information indicates there has been movement 
at Corps HQ on this project. 
 

Port Industrial Pad: 
West Nome Tank Farm (WNTF) - Property Conveyance: 
The City and ADEC completed review of the final Quit Claim Deed and Environmental Covenants, and returned to 
the USAF.  Inquiries have been made at several levels to assist in expediting this property conveyance.   
 
Thornbush Laydown Site Development (TBS): 
Dredge spoils from the port expansion and inner harbor project have been given clearance by two ADEC programs 
(Solid Waste and Contaminated Sites), to be disposed of in the undeveloped 9-acre portion of this property.  The 
spoils will require dewatering before serving as a hardened base layer to the specified fill and surfacing to complete 
development of the 18-acre parcel.    
 
Port Rd. Improvements (ADOT Project cost-shared with City/Port): 
This state STIP project has been postponed to approximately 2028/2029 to avoid conflicting with the heavier truck 
traffic during the port expansion.  There is ongoing discussion regarding fixing drainage/pavement breaks in 2024.  
 
FEMA DR4672 Merbok Recover Projects: 
Inner Harbor Dredging – South Wall and East Ramp: 
The city continues working with DHS/FEMA regarding the estimated quantity of the sediment that was 
pushed along the south wall of the inner harbor by the storm.  Once the Scope of Work and material 
quantity are deemed final, disaster funds will be obligated and the work scheduled for 2024.    
 
Cape Nome Jetty Repair: 
PND (subcontractor to Bristol) is proceeding toward 95% level design drawings and specs, with Bristol 
preparing contract bidding documents, all of which will be sent to FEMA for approval in Feb 2024.  
Once the package is approved, the project will go out to bid with intent to award repairs to be 
performed in the 2024 season.    
 

Italics reflects no change in project information from previous report 
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PORT OF NOME
STRATEGIC DEVELOPMENT 
PLAN UPDATE

PUBLIC MEETING #1
Tuesday, January 23 at 6:30 pm
Old St. Joe’s, 407 Bering St. (Anvil City Square)

PORT COMMISSION WORK SESSION
Wednesday, January 24 at 5:30 pm
Old St. Joe’s, 407 Bering St. (Anvil City Square)

PUBLIC MEETING #2
Thursday, January 25 at 6:30 pm
Old St. Joe’s, 407 Bering St. (Anvil City Square)

The waterfront planning team will be visiting Nome and would like to hear from you! 
Come join us and tell us about your vision and priorities for the Port of Nome.

WHAT IS YOUR VISION FOR THE PORT OF NOME?

What are your economic goals for Nome? 
What role does the port play to meet 

those goals?

What are the short and long term needs for the 
port and Nome’s waterfront? 

What new opportunities should Nome pursue 
due to changes in the Northwest Passage?

What new waterfront facilities will help 
diversify Nome’s economy and make it a 

premier port?
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P.O. Box 110914 
Anchorage, AK 99511 

Email: mail@norecon.com 
www.northerneconomics.com 

AK: 907-274-5600 
WA: 206-747-8475 

 

Progress Report: Port of Nome Tariff Rate Study & Analysis 
Date: January 2, 2023 

To: Port Director Joy Baker 

From: Mike Fisher 
 

This progress report covers the month of December 2023. 

Work Performed During This Period 
In December, we collected and updated historical information for PON vessel traffic and waterborne 
statistics (commodity movements) from 2012-2022, we analyzed Port revenues and expenses for 
both funds, reviewed and documented rates across Alaskan Ports, forecasted demand and growth for 
Cargo/ Gravel/Fuel, and began analyzing the impact of this demand on revenue and expenses.   

Work Planned and Underway 
In January, we will complete interviews with port users and personnel (in conjunction with the 
Strategic Development Plan work) and develop growth scenarios.   Lastly, the output from these 
activities will be used to Develop recommendations for a sustainable rate structure and capital 
replacement strategy.  We will deliver our draft report and conduct a Zoom presentation/review 
meeting, in addition to our regular progress meetings. 

Needs 
During our next check-in, the team needs to develop three growth scenarios to evaluate.  These 
scenarios may include different growth rates and/or discrete single shocks to the system. The 
analysis will look at the financial outcomes of each scenario over the forecast period. 
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Date:  January 17, 2023 

To:      Glenn Steckman, City Manager 

CC:      City Clerk 

            Angie Nguyen, Administrative Assistant 

From:  Cole Cushman, Public Works Supervisor 

Re:       Quarterly Report, Fiscal year 23 -24, 2nd Quarter 

 

Road Crew 

The Road crew was better prepared for winter this year than the past couple and was able to respond 

when the first snows hit.  The crew hauled off 1007 truck loads of snow in November and 582 in 

December.  This small amount of snow allowed the crew to do some training and spend the extra time 

to shape and smooth out the roads.  The road crew took some time before freeze up to try to get the 

new hockey rink area as flat as possible.  On the maintenance side, we were able to get every piece of 

equipment running with the exception of the Komatsu D61EX which needs an engine rebuild.  We able 

to take care of some minor repairs for the ambulances and police trucks as well. 

 

Building Maintenance 

Building Maintenance had some struggles getting all the boilers to play nicely.  We seem to have them 

working correctly now.  We had inspections across some of our buildings from AKOSH and the Fire 

Marshall.  There were some discrepancies, but the crew took care of them and are more proactive in 

dealing with these things as they’re found.  The building maintenance team also installed the new 

Christmas tree and Old Saint Joe’s along with the other Holiday decorations.  Other projects included 

refinishing the lobby floor of the Foster building, repairs at 504 Warren’s, and installing the used oil 

furnace at the landfill. 

 

Landfill 

Getting ready for winter was the game plan for the landfill.  There was a rush in October to shred tires 

and cover the summer garbage with cover material (dirt).  We were able to get the used oil furnace 

installed and operational.  This allows us to get rid of the used oil from the port and city shop and turn 

the boiler at the landfill building down to a minimum.   

 

Cemetery 

The crews pushed through to have all burials done before the ground was too frozen and started the 

winter season with an empty Morgue.  By the end of December, the Morgue was half full (7).   
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Date:  January 16, 2024,  
To:      Glenn Steckman, City Manager 
CC:     City Clerk  
From:  Cheryl Thompson, Museum Director 
Re:      Quarterly Report, Fiscal year 24, 2nd Quarter 
 October, November, December 
 
 
October brought a slowdown of guests to Museum. While the cruise ship season has ended, life at 
the museum is still happening. An opportunity came about for the museum to acquire ‘Jano’s 
nugget’, a 41-ounce gold nugget that Jano Kralik and his son Michael found at Gold Run. With help 
from the Nome Historical Foundation, it has been secured and we look forward to placing it on 
display sometime in the next year. Thank you, Nome Historical Foundation! 
  
On October 26th the museum presented a talk about the Beringia Russian Sled Dog Race featured 
in a photo exhibit. Sue Steinacher spoke about her experiences mushing dogs in Russia and 
Charlie Lean talked about staking trail for the Hope Race which ran in both Alaska and Russia. We 
had a good turn out of mostly mushers, plus about 15 to 20 teenagers and staff from NACTEC. The 
kids were really attentive and it was interesting to see them think about kids in Russian villages, not 
all that far away.  
 
In November, Mo Davis left to move to Petersburg and Rick Anderson came to work. Rick has lived 
in Nome for a long time and is interested in history so we are very happy to have him. He’s also 
skilled at fixing things like the door on Nome’s first phone booth and the light in it. 
  
One big accomplishment in November was the packing up and return to Germany of an artifact 
display on tools used to build a sod roofed dwelling. Even though these artifacts originated in 
Alaska, they were brought back over from Germany in about 2014 for the display. Due to the death 
of the professor the following year and the lengthy permit process for their return, it was just 
accomplished now. An associate working for the professor’s widow came to Nome and together we 
carefully checked and packed each item and they were safely returned to Germany with no 
problems. The regulations concerning marine mammal parts and import/export are quite rigorous 
even when the items are hundreds of years old. 
 
In December, on a foggy day in the villages, the museum entertained visitors who could not 
complete the Operation Santa Claus. People from Air Guard, Army Guard, Commissary (military 
grocery store), and the band, who were all here for various reasons, came in to visit.    
 
I have had a couple meetings with our grant coordinator from IMLS, Institute of Museum and Library 
Services. This is a $100,000 grant to basically put our collection on line, that the previous Director 
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secured. We have a grant extension to June of 2024 and if needed (probably) can ask for another 
one-year extension. 
 
Our most successful event in December was a Family Fun Night at the Foster Building organized 
and advertised by Marguerite. It was December 21st and the kids were on school break. The 
Library, Museum and Katirvik Cultural Center all took part with different activities or crafts. The 
Museum was basically just open with the regular exhibits but we featured the KIVA planks. These 
are very nice, precise, hardwood blocks that can be stacked quite tall. I was impressed with how 
much the kids were engaged in playing with them. There were almost 90 people overall and 60 of 
them made it into the museum. 
 
The final museum activity of the year was taking down the Russian Dog Race Exhibit and mailing it 
back to the owner.  
 
That last weekend also had the Public Works crew (Harry Karmun) put a new coat of finish on the 
wood floors in the lobby and Foster Room. When more oil arrives, the Museum floors will be done 
also. It really brings out the rich color of the wood. 
 
A possibility of an acquisition has come up: the availability to purchase Scotty Allen’s sled from 
1909. Scotty Allen drove the winning team in the All Alaska Sweepstakes in 1909 and we also have 
the beautiful silver trophy from that year. It would be quite a match.  
 
We have started using one of the museum’s 3 cash registers from the collection to handle the 
money brought in through purchases. Our Square System handles the actual transactions but the 
cash register gets attention. A tag on the bottom of the drawer shows it was purchased in 1900 for a 
business in Nome. It has been fun to use.   
 
Our statistics for the fourth quarter are 390 visitors and $328 taken in.    
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1/18/2024 

 

To:  Glenn Steckman, City Manager 

Cc:  City Clerk  

Angie Nguyen, Executive Assistant 

From: Cliff McHenry, Building Inspector  

 

Re: FY24 Quarterly Report, Building Inspection  

 

My Gov permits as follows: 

 

1) 23-141 Building Permit  

2) 23-140 Remodel Permit 

3) 23-139 Remodel Permit 

4) 23-138 Remodel Permit 

5) 23-137 Remodel Permit 

6) 23-136 Remodel Permit 

7) 23-135 Remodel Permit 

8) 23-134 Moving Permit  Completed 

9) 23-133 Mechanical Permit  Completed 

10) 23-132 Remodel Permit 

11) 23-131 Remodel Permit 

12) 23-130 Building Permit 

13) 23-129 Remodel Permit 

14) 23-128 Remodel Permit 

15) 23-127 Building Permit  Not Issued, No Fire Marshall Permit 

16) 23- 126 Remodel Permit  Completed 

 

Orientation with Angie regarding Flood Plain, My Gov, locations of City Buildings. 

Researching Building Code implementation required for 3D Housing and Tiny Homes. 

Working on training to maintain 5 International Residential Code certifications. 

Studying to obtain International Building Code certification. 

Working with Bryant on Abatement process. 

Finalizing Abatement list. 

Working with Public Works on Right of Way issues. 

In the process of working with potential buyers for the Nugget Inn to reopen. 

Assisting with final inspections of previous permits. 

Working on flood plain permits for Bering Air and Nugget Inn 
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